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LETTER OF RESIGNATION FROM THE POSTION OF
WATERMASTER OF WATER DISTRICT 67

October 10, 2022
To Whom It May Concern:

Please accept this as formal notice of my resignation from the position of Watermaster for Water
District 67. 1 will complete the remainder of my current term, making my last day February 5% 2023.

After long and careful consideration, | have made the decision to resign in order to improve my
circumstances and quality of life, and to pursue an opportunity that has become available to me in
another field. | will make every effort to ease the transition to a new Watermaster, and make the
adjustment as smooth as possible by completing this term’s responsibilities. I'm giving you notice now,
so that the district chairman, vice chairman, and district committee(s) will have ample time to advertise
the position and find a new candidate for Watermaster to put before the water users at the 2023 Water
District 67 Annual Meeting on February 6™, 2023.

| am willing to remain available to train my successor from March 1%, 2023 through July 31%, 2023 but
only if | receive financial compensation of $2,000.00 per month plus mileage during the training period
to do so. This will provide ample time to teach them about state statutes and district operations,
familiarize them with the locations of points of diversion throughout the district, and train them in
water measurement, distribution, curtailment, and data recording and reporting. | hope that the water
users of Water District 67 will be more cooperative and grant greater opportunities of improving the
water district’s operations to my successor than were ever made available to me. At this crucial time,
and with the assistance of the Idaho Department of Water Resources finally at the district’s disposal via
the liaison they have assigned to this district, things should only be made better and easier for the next
Watermaster. Taking on this position is a daunting task for anyone, but with the help of myself (if
compensated as stated above) and the liaison from IDWR, the next Watermaster should have all the
tools they need to learn all aspects of the job with confidence and continue the delivery of waters to the

water users of this district which is so vital to all.
| thank you for the last 16 years’ experiences.

Sincerely,

Brandi Horton-Bonner
(soon to be former)Watermaster — Water District 67



